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Principal’s message  

Hello everyone, 
 

By now all the students will have settled into classes and be in full swing with homework etc. Our parent 
information evenings gave parents and carers an insight into the year ahead and allowed them to gain a greater 
understanding of some of the exciting programs being offered. If you were still wishing to speak to your child’s 
teacher regarding your child then please feel free to contact the school office and Nicole will happily make an 
appointment for you. 
 

You may have noticed some rather large boxes arriving in the last couple of weeks. At the end of last year the 
school purchased ergonomically friendly seating and a fabulous STEAM resource storage/table area. We have 
included some photos in this newsletter. 
 

On the 2nd March we will be having a visit from Tim McCallum and John Milburn. John, as you know, is the 
Director for Educational Leadership – Maitland (in other words – “The Boss”!) and Tim is Executive Director, 
School Performance, Deputy Secretary, Schools. ( In other words – “The BIG BOSS”!). At this visit Tim and John 
will be keen to see STEAM, L3, Design Thinking, the enrichment program and of the course the gorgeous new 
rainforest complete with Kara In action. 
 

I am reluctant to spend much time out of the school however there are times when it is inevitable and is 
required. This week I will be attending a Principal’s Conference in Sydney and working with a number of other 
principals and executives focussed around the disability strategy, leading Aboriginal education, the school 
excellence policy, operational management and a whole host of other things which should be stimulating but no 
doubt brain draining!  
 

This week we have Bell Shakespeare, the P&C AGM and welcome disco! I am disappointed I will miss each of 
these events but look forward to hearing all about it on my return. 
Next week students will be attending the WaterWatch excursion 
under the guidance of Mrs Rubeli – it looks to be a very informative 
experience in which the children will deepen their knowledge of our 
waterways. Thank you Mrs Rubeli for your organisation – the children 
and staff appreciate the time you have taken to put this together. 
 

On Monday the students in Year 3/4 welcomed Ave Chadwick from 
the Children’s University in Newcastle. The students will be 
embarking on a year long association with the university as a part of 
the Newcastle Universities program to encourage children to be 
lifelong learners.  Children's University Newcastle encourages 
children between the ages of seven and 14 to be curious learners by 
participating in validated activities beyond the school curriculum. 
 

The program is designed to engage children in learning in its broadest 
sense and to provide the scaffolding for children to develop self-
efficacy, confidence and an appreciation of learning outside of the 
school classroom. Each participant receives a passport where their 
hours of learning are recorded and stamped by registered 
organisations, referred to as learning destinations. Students are 
supported to access a variety of extra learning opportunities at local 
learning destinations across the Hunter, Newcastle and Central Coast 
regions. Once 30 hours of learning are reached, students are invited 
to attend a graduation ceremony to celebrate their achievements. 
More information will come home shortly with your child. 
 

Have a lovely week everyone 

Michelle Crowfoot  (Relieving Principal) 

http://www.newcastle.edu.au/newsroom/fb-instant/uon-holds-inaugural-childrens-graduation


 

February  
 

Fri 21     - P&C AGM  - 10.00am 

  - Meet & Greet Disco 6-8pm 

Tue 25   - Water Watch whole school    

    excursion 

 

MARCH 
Wed 11  - Dungog High Year 7                   

    Information Night for 2021/22 

Fri 13    -  Gresford Show excursion 

Tue 17  -  Wetlands excursion 

Fri 20    -  P&C meeting 10.00am 

Tue 24  -  School Photos 

Fri 27    -  School Cross Country 

 

APRIL  

Fri 3     -  Zone Cross County 

Thu 9   -  Last day for Term 1                      

Fri 10   -  Good Friday  

Tucker Box & P&C News 
 

Gresford Public School 

P & C Association 

invite you to their Meet and Greet Disco on 

Friday 21st February 2020 

6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Gresford School Hardcourt 

$2.50 entry per person 

Sausage sandwiches, drinks, chips and lollies will be 
available for purchase of the night. 

All children must be supervised by a parent or carer. 
 

AGM 
The P&C AGM will be on tomorrow,                                                      

Friday 21st February at 10.00am. 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 
Friday 21 February 
Illanda Ellis &                              
Samantha Russell 
 
Wednesday 26 February 
Betty Richardson & 
Helen Farley 
 
Friday 28 February 
Katherine Hodges & 
Margaret Watters 
 
Wednesday 4 March 
Mary Horn & 
Joleen Pittman 
 
Friday 6 March 
Tracy Merchant & 
Shantelle Turnbull 
 
Wednesday 11 March 
Rebecca Marsh & 
Illanda Ellis 
 
Friday 13 March 
Amy Garaty & 
Sylvia Lawrence 
 

SCHOOL MERITS  

Bailey Garaty, Ari Temba, Nathan Steele, Charli Barnett,                      

Jake Ramm, Aiden Caukwell, Pearl Farley, Bridie Booth,                    

Kammi Conn 

 

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT       

Cherry Ropata, Zaiden Apthorpe, Tom Field, Luca Kraefft,                   

Oliver Booth, Bailey Caukwell, Ryan Thiecke, Lara Silver 

 

PBL AWARDS 

Eliza Mitchell, Pippa Merchant, Chilli Bynon, Hendrix Johnson 

 

LIBRARY AWARDS 

Kammi Conn, John Hodges 

 

GOOD LISTENER AWARDS 

Egidy Temba, Oliver Booth 

 

SPORTS AWARDS 

Kobi Bytheway, Lexie Hill, Jackson Davis, Jaxon O’Connor,                   

Rylee-Grace Walters, Ellie Barnett, Kurtis Joliffe, Monica Lawrence 

 



Coming soon!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Before and After School Care 

 

Our Before and After School Care Service provides quality, 
fully accredited child care services, Monday to Thursday both 
mornings and afternoons at the following times: 

 

Mornings: 7.00am to 8.45am and     
Afternoons: 3.00pm to 5.30pm.  

         
     No Fridays. 

 

Gresford Phone No:  0447 504 978.                                           
Head Office Phone No: 4934 6725                                                                                       

Rebates and casual vacancies available. Enrolment forms 
available at the office. Please support this excellent service!  

Gresford School focuses on Environmental Issues 
Written by Kristy Peters NSW Woodland Bird Project Officer 

 
 

Gresford Public School serves the township of Gresford, NSW and rural 
communities in the Paterson and Allyn River valleys. As a small school of 84 
students, there is a strong sense of community ownership and pride for the beautiful 
environment they live in. An ongoing area of learning is encouraging thoughtful 
care of the environment with a strong educational program focused on recycling and 
sustainability measures such as a student-managed school chicken run and vegetable 
garden. 
 

The children came up with 5 projects to help boost and protect populations of local 
endangered animals. These projects were: 
 

1. Planting trees within their local area (to benefit threatened species such as the 
 (Koala and Regent Honeyeater) 

2. Building native animal shelters (researching designing and building                 
 bird-boxes, frog ponds, lizard habitats etc.) 

3. Making educational posters on feral animals 

4. Tracking endangered animals using camera traps 

5. Making an educational video about endangered animals (which went on to win 

Best Animation at the Kreative Koalas awards ceremony).  

Two talented students 
Maggie, (age 7) and 
Caidence, (age 8) 
(featured in photograph)
produced amazing 
artworks of the critically 
endangered Swift Parrot 
and Regent Honeyeater. 
 
 

Students also learnt from 
visiting speakers such as 
Kristy Peters, Woodland 
Bird Project Officer from 
BirdLife Australia about 
how they can help protect 
and enhance habitat for 
critically endangered birds 
like the Regent 
Honeyeater and Swift 
Parrot. 
 
  

Well done to the fantastic 
staff and students of Gresford Public School for their ongoing commitment to caring 

for their local environment and the threatened species that also call it home. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School banking has started which has been well    
supported the last couple of weeks.                              

Keep up the good work everyone! If you would like a 
information banking package please come to the  

office or ring Nicole on 4938 9304. 

Just a gentle reminder: 

All visitors to the school and 

classrooms MUST sign in at the 
school office first. This is a 
departmental and WHS requirement. 
 
Adults and children are not to use the 
driveways when dropping off or 
collecting students. Please make sure 
you access the school via walkways. 



River Life 
 

Children were amazed by the  
“Freshwater” Museum in a Box from the 

Australian Museum  - helping our students 
learn about River Life. 

ATTENDANCE 
To get the most out of education, children need to go to 

school every day. School attendance has a major 

influence on educational outcomes. Students who 

attend school regularly are more likely to achieve better 

results at school and are more likely to complete their 

schooling. 

 

Parents can encourage their child to attend school by 

having a positive attitude to learning and education. 

 

Poor school attendance patterns can start as early as 

Kindergarten. It is important that from the first day of 

school, parents set an expectation that their children 

will be at school every day. Missing an average of ten 

days of school per term adds up to missing two full 

years of schooling by the end of Year 10. 

 

It is important to remember that all Australian states 

and territories have legislation in place that requires 

parents to ensure their children attend school. These 

laws apply to all students in government and non-

government schools. 

 

Please explain any absences within 7 days in writing, 

email or verbally to the class teacher. Schools are 

required by Department of Education procedures to 

contact parents by second day of unexplained 

absences. If you are having attendance issues with your 

child, please contact us so we can work together to 

improve their attendance at school. 

SRC & Sports Captains Badges 

 will be presented                                       

at the assembly                                                         

tomorrow morning   

Friday 21st February                                   

at 10.30am. 

 All welcome! 



Babies are born with around 100 billion brain cells (neurons) with 
relatively little connections. These connections create our thoughts, 
drive our actions, shape our personalities and basically determine 
who we are. They are created, strengthened and “sculpted” 
through experiences across our lives.  

Give your child positive experiences. They will have the ability to 
experience positive experiences themselves and offer them to                
others. 

Give your child negative experiences. They won’t have the kind of 
development necessary for them to thrive.  

Sing that silly song. Have a tickle marathon. Go to the park. Laugh with your child. Ride through an emotional 
tantrum. Solve a problem together with a positive attitude.  

Not only do these positive experiences create good connections in your child ’s brain, but they also form the 
memories of you that your child carries for life.  

When it comes to discipline, it seems hard to remain positive. But it is possible to practice Positive Discipline 
and get things back on track. 

Being a good parent means you need to teach your child the moral in what is right and what is wrong. Setting 
limits and being consistent are the keys to good discipline.  Be kind and firm  when enforcing those rules. 
Focus on the reason behind the child ’s behaviour. And make it an opportunity to learn for the future, rather 
than to punish for the past. 

https://www.parentingforbrain.com/brain-development/
https://www.parentingforbrain.com/self-regulation-toddler-temper-tantrums/
https://www.parentingforbrain.com/self-regulation-toddler-temper-tantrums/
https://www.parentingforbrain.com/what-is-positive-parenting/


PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES  - KEEP YOUR CHILDREN SAFE 
 
Council’s Environmental Compliance Officer will be out in force throughout Dungog Shire, patrolling the surrounding local 
government areas to ensure all drivers are parked legally in school zones. 
 
The table below outlines the offences that apply to drivers that park illegally in school zones which incur additional demerit 
points: 
 
 
 
 School Zone Offences Fines Demerit 

Points 

Stop on/near Pedistreian Crossing $457.00 2 

Stop on/near Children’s Crossing $457.00 2 

Disobey No Stopping Sign $344.00 2 

Stop in Bus Zone $344.00 2 

Double Park in School Zone $344.00 2 

Stop on/ near marked foot crossing $330.00 2 

Stop on path/strip in built up area (school Zone) $344.00 2 

Stop on / across driveway / other access to / from land $344.00 2 

Stop in parking area for disabled without current disability permit displayed $572.00 1 

A safety message 

 from Ausgrid 

The recent severe weather conditions have  
resulted in fallen trees and power lines across 
the State and power outages in some areas. As 
a result, Ausgrid has been working to ensure 
the network is safe and to restore power as 
quickly as possible. It is always important to 
remember to stay safe:-  

Watch out for electrical hazards hidden in 
storm debris; trees and flood waters can hide 
fallen power lines 

- Fallen power lines are very dangerous; do not 
touch fallen powerlines and always assume 
they are live - If you see a fallen power line, 
stay at least 8 metres (as long as a school bus) 
away from it and anything it may be touching.  

Tell an adult and call triple zero (000)


